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Village Diary 
 
 

Saturday 1 October Pub night – village hall, 6.00pm – 10.00pm 

 

Wheelie bin collection dates 
 

Friday 7th October Black bin 
Friday 14th October Blue and green bins 
Friday 21st  October Black bin 
Friday 28th October Blue and green bins 

  

Editorial 

Many thanks for this opportunity to edit the Kingston Parish & Church Magazine, I’ve 
lived in the village for almost a year and I’m a retired school improvement consultant. 
My approach as editor will be to combine “the best of the old” (the existing format) 
with ”the best of the new”, the new being more of you, the readers, your ideas, news 
items, announcements, articles, poems, etc., preferably with a local flavour but not 
exclusively so. One idea, for instance, would be to hear about your hobbies. Mine is 
record collecting as you’ll discover in this issue. Another idea would be to include as 
many of your local Christmas memories as we can muster in the December issue. Please 
send your contributions to me at pjholly45@gmail.com. 

Peter Holly 

 

 
 
 

 

mailto:pjholly45@gmail.com
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Vicar’s Letter     Harvest 2016 

Another year goes by! 

For those few growing the earlier winter Barley, the dull first half of June was a bit of 
a disaster, but the sporadic sun in the second half of June provided enough energy to 
the later Spring barley, wheats and oil seed rape crops to produce average yields, but 
not for everyone. 

Sadly one of our tractor drivers had suffered a stroke since the last harvest and was 
no longer able to join us: our best wishes and prayers for him for his recovery.  

With the sun coming out, the combines went in for the oil seed rape in late July: 
what an easy harvest weather wise! Only two days rain to get the newly sown oil 
seed rape going, but with wall to wall sunshine, little storage drying has been 
required this year. 

And apart from one trailer inadvertently hitting the barn door which needed 
repairing – no accidents (wonderful!) but the usual machinery breakdowns included 
one of the combine drivers having a 6.00pm ‘sinking feeling’ only to find the back 
axle had broken in half: the vast cost of shipping a new piece in from America was 
avoided by jacking the combine up, removing the axle that evening, and welding it 
together the next day and the combine was back in action within 24 hours. A huge 
thank you to the two very skilful engineers who achieved this remarkable feat. 

More people took the advantage to ride in the combines this year than ever before, 
and one mother and her 14 year old from Cambourne showed such an interest in 
farming they stayed for the whole day… the new management here are definitely 
‘up’ for encouraging the younger generation to explore a career in farming. 

But the staggering productivity of the land remains breathtaking: I mentioned last 
year the wheat figures: if all our 900 tonnes of Zulu wheat went for  Weetabix, at 
2000 ½ kilo packets a tonne, the retailers should see 1.8 million packets. And here’s a 
new one: the oil from Oil seed rape is used in a thin layer to separate the nougat 
from the toffee in Mars Bars. One tonne of oil seed rape would produce enough oil 
for 1.25 million Mars Bars; so the 266 tonnes of OSR on this farm could be enough to 
produce 332 million Mars Bars! 

And a thought for the year: do we just sail on and assume all this productivity and 
food is our ‘right’ or that this is  just the way it is, or do we thank the God behind all 
life for the extraordinary productivity of the earth we have been given?  I will go on 
my annual pilgrimage and give thanks for this abundance and you are welcome to 
slip through the open church door anytime you like and do the same. 

Best wishes,  
Nigel Pearson 
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Church Services for September 

Sunday 2nd October:  Holy Communion 8.30am 

Sunday 9th October:  Evening Prayer 6.00pm 

Sunday 16th October:  Family Service 10.30am 

 

Every Wednesday Evening:  Prayer 6.00pm 
 

Family Service coffee rota 
16th October to be confirmed 
 

Church cleaning 
1st Sunday Peter & Suzy Stokes 
2nd Sunday  Donal & Monica O’Donnell 
3rd Sunday  Linda Rimmer 
4th Sunday  Janet Clear 
5th Sunday Peter Reynolds 
 

Church flowers and brasses  
2nd October  ANO 
9th October  Linda Smith 
16th October  Lee Steele 
23rd October  Christine Stone 
30th October  Christine Allison 

 
Wave  Café Church 
Wednesday 5th October  7.45 for 8pm until 9pm 
at Manor Farm, Bourn  
 

For those who are interested in exploring Christianity 

in a relaxed and informal way.   Please come and 

bring a friend. 

For more information please contact Mike Bigg on 01480 839147. 
 

Home Communion 
If you cannot get out and 
would like to receive Holy 
Communion at home please 
let the office know and we 
will arrange for the 
sacrament to be brought to 
you on a regular basis. If 
you are having difficulty 
getting to church, but a lift 
would make that possible 
please contact the team 
office on 01954 719718 and 
we will be able to help.   
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Harvest Festival 

Many thanks to all those who decorated the church for our service of Harvest 
Thanksgiving this year. It was, as always, beautifully done. 
 

Andrew Francis Burnett Crawshaw  

We record, with great regret, the death of Dr Andrew Crawshaw, peacefully at 
home, on 28th August. Sincere condolences to Caroline, Helen and Aidan. R. I. P. 
 

Cambridgeshire Historic Churches Trust Sponsored Ride, 
Stride and Drive Saturday 10th September  

Despite the appalling weather, Maggie Twyman, now of Great Eversden but 
formerly of this parish, bravely walked round Cambridge and visited 18 churches 
and chapels for this year’s Ride, Stride and Drive on our behalf. Please sponsor her, 
either so much per church visited or with a lump sum. Maggie and I will try and 
come round and collect donations, or you may give them to me at Pincote, Crane’s 
Lane in cash or by cheques made out to The Cambridgeshire Historic Churches 
Trust before 22nd October. 

This year we had only 9 visitors to Kingston, due to the bad weather and with 
many other events happening on the same day. Many thanks to Maggie, and also 
to Janet Clear, Sue Dalgleish and Donal and Monica O’Donnell for helping to meet 
and greet our visitors and give them refreshments. Thank you to all who wish to 
support this worthy cause. 

Joan Reynolds, Parish Organiser  (262094) 
 

 

A short, prayerful service of  

Holy Communion  

is celebrated                                                 

Wednesday  
at midday 
in Bourn Church 
 

Anyone from around the Team or beyond is welcome to attend. 

Julie
Text Box
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Parish Council News 

Village litter bins: we are still pushing to have the final open-top litter bin (by the 
old well) to be replaced with the new type – I have even got our District Councillor 
to lean a little more heavily on the responsible supervisor at South Cambs. It is 
annoying when you have to spend time chasing people up again and again on 
minor matters like this! Why can’t salaried employees do their job properly? 

Tunnel at Playground: the timbers at either end of the tunnel, some of which had 
rotted, have now been replaced. After some pressure the suppliers, Playdale 
Playgrounds, agreed to share the cost of this repair by providing the materials free 
of charge. 

Annual audit: the audit of the Parish Council accounts for 2015/16 is complete, 
with no matters of concern found by the auditors. 

Permissive path: there have been some delays in the repair of the fence running 
alongside the permissive footpath next to the old railway bridge near Toft, but this 
is hoped to be completed in the next week or two. As previously reported, the 
clearing of brambles etc along this path is now carried out twice per year by our 
contractor, so please let me know of any serious problems of encroaching 
vegetation impeding progress along this path. 

Telephone box: the payphone in Field Road is again under threat of removal, as 
part of BT’s rationalisation of little-used payphones. The number of calls made 
from our payphone in the last 12 months is zero. There is a consultation period 
until 10 October, and the Parish Council intends to object to the removal of the 
phone, as last time, on the grounds that the mobile phone signal in this part of the 
village is poor or non-existent, and this phone therefore may be vital in the event 
of an emergency at the village hall. 

Planning:  

 S/1154/16/DC an application has been submitted for alterations to an 
outbuilding at Kingston Wood Manor 

 S/277/16/FL an application has been submitted to demolish a porch extension 
and replace with a conservatory at Tranquil, Rectory Lane 

 S/1719/16/FL permission has been granted for construction of new garden 
building at Thatches, Rectory Lane 

 S/3212/15/PA permission has been granted for change of use of an agricultural 
building at Kingston Pastures Farm, Old Wimpole Road 
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Further details of these and any planning applications can be seen on the SCDC 
website. Click on the button ‘Planning’ and then ‘View or comment on a planning 
application’ and finally ‘search by reference number’. In the search box, put in the 
reference number exactly as above, omitting the last two letters and the oblique 
preceding them, and replacing with an asterisk (*), eg S/1154/16*. 

Peter Stokes, Parish Clerk 
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My Father 

Regimental Number 6848139 

9th Battalion KRRC 

 Rifleman 

 

 

Killed on the 12th April 1941 age approx 21years old 
 

I never knew my father; he died in 1941. Killed in the Second World War. 

I was always led to believe he was killed on Crete. This was not quite true. 

As I was to find out later. 

It all started on the 50th anniversary of VE day. It was held in an old barn on 
Paynes Farm along with a BBQ.  

Tables were laid out with memorabilia from the WW2. 

I put out my Father’s medals which my mother gave me many years earlier along 
with other peoples’ items. A gentleman of around 70years old who hadn’t lived in 
the village many years by the name of Mr Alfred Gotts asked me who’s were the 
medals. I said they were mine or rather my father’s who was killed in the war. 
Alfred as I will call him from now told me he came from London and said my Father 
must have been a Londoner and was in the Rangers part of the Kings Royal Rifles. 
He said he might have been killed in Greece or Crete.  Some of this I knew and 
wondered how he knew. 

Alfred was in the Artillery along with his brother and they served together through 
WW2. At the beginning of the war Alfred was stationed in a village a few miles 
from here called Hardwick. Part of the defence of Bourn Airfield. 

Alfred and his brother were then sent to North Africa, then to Greece.  

My father’s battalion the 9th was sent to Egypt in November 1940. In March 1941 
they were sent to Northen Greece. One month later he was killed.  
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It was in northern Greece that Alfred’s regiment was retreating from the Germans 
when he tells me the Rangers from KRR were heading the other way. 

He told me soldiers from his unit were shouting there was a retreat on and to join 
them but were told by the Rangers the guns were to be protected at all costs and 
they were to hold up the Germans’ advance as long as possible. 

It was in this battle my father was killed. 

Ironically when the artillery guns reached Athens they were destroyed, as there 
was no means of getting them back to North Africa.    

After being told this story I wrote to the war graves commission that put me touch 
with somebody in the Regimental records office who gave me some more details. 

An extract from the book Swift and Bold the WW2 History of the KRRC was sent to 
me concerning what happened on the day he was killed. 

I do not think he has a known grave. His name is on the War Memorial in 
Phaeleron, Athens. 

Valerie and I went to Crete and met Alfred and Doreen Gotts who showed us 
around parts of Crete where Alfred fought the Germans in the battle for Crete. We 
also visited the military cemetery in Souder Bay. Many young men no more than 
boys really 19 and 20 years old were buried there along with soldiers from New 
Zealand and Australia. Beautifully kept but what a waste of life. I laid a bunch of 
flowers on the grave of a young soldier from the same Regiment in which my 
father served. 

I know very little of my Father as when I came to write this story most people who 
knew him were dead. 

I often wonder if my Father and Alfred passed each other in that far off country. I 
hope so as it might have been another link with my Father. 

Alfred also died while I was writing this book so I never learnt any more of the war 
in Crete and North Africa which was a sad loss. He had a lot of stories to tell but as 
far as I know they never got written down. 

I never asked my mother enough about my father when she was alive as it was 
before I started this story and you always think there is plenty of time, but I am 
afraid there is not as much as we think there is. 
Terry Osborne 

*********************** 
Editor’s Note: The retreat from Greece and the  Battle of Crete are portrayed in 
Roald Dahl’s autobiography Flying Solo and Evelyn Waugh’s Officers and 
Gentlemen (the second volume in his Sword of Honour trilogy), described by 
Cyril Connolly as “unquestionably the finest novel to have come out of the war”. 
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Hobbies Corner 

At the end of this summer’s Olympics, BBC TV presented a collage of the most 
poignant moments involving GB medallists, accompanied by the late Joe Cocker’s 
pounding version of “With a Little Help From My Friends”. Notwithstanding the 
emotional tug of the piece, as a long-standing record collector I realized that this 
was not the original hit version, this one having an almost ethereal organ-driven 
intro. Hunting down this alternate recording, I found a live version of it on The 
Best of Joe Cocker CD. This got me thinking about cover versions and how they can 
sometimes enhance the original recordings. “With a Little Help From My Friends”, 
of course, was the second track on the Beatles’ eighth studio album Sgt. Pepper’s 
Lonely Hearts Club Band, recorded in EMI’s Abbey Road Studios from November 
1966 (amazing to think that’s almost fifty years old) and released on June 1, 1967. 
Intended as a counter to the Beach Boys’ Pet Sounds album, it provided the 
soundtrack for the so-called Summer of Love and, in 2003, Rolling Stone magazine 
ranked it as no. 1 in the list of the “500 Greatest Albums of All Time”. You would 
think that such a great, milestone album full of great tracks wouldn’t produce any 
worthwhile covers yet this hasn’t proved to be the case, the LP proving to be the 
gift that has kept on giving. In the 1970s Elton John made a creditable, reggae-
tinged attempt to cover “Lucy in the Sky with Diamonds” but, more recently, this 
has been eclipsed by a wonderful stripped-down, acoustic version by Georgia-born 
Katie Melua. I suspect that I discovered the latter later than most, largely through 
the championing of her songs by BBC Radio Two. Anything by Katie Melua, 
however, is worth investigating; she’s a dab-hand at covers (“Wonderful Life”, 
“Feels Like Home”, ”Love Me Tender”, and “It’s Over”) but her cover of “Lucy in 
the Sky with Diamonds” is in a class of its own, largely because it was such a great 
song to begin with and Melua treats it with the utmost respect. It is quietly great. 
The same can’t be said of most of Jeff Beck’s recordings yet, fresh off his retro 
Rock ‘n’ Roll Party album, he also pulled off a Beatles cover from Sgt. Pepper’s 
that goes a long way to surpassing the original. His instrumental rendition of “A 
Day in the Life” is majestic, challenging and uniquely his own. It provides rich 
evidence, says critic Charles Shaar Murray, of the uniquely vocal and expressive 
quality that Beck brings to the electric guitar and can be found on the album Jeff 
Beck Live and Exclusive from the Grammy Museum. Incidentally, the Katie Melua 
song can only be obtained as one of the extra tracks on the Special Bonus Edition 
of her second album Piece by Piece. Happy listening! 
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Papworth Team  

Ministry 

 

 
 

Team Evening  

Service 
 

Sunday 16th October  

6.00 pm  

at Caxton Church 
 

Praise, Prayer, 

Teaching 

 

Date Title T.E.W Bourn Kingston Caxton Longstowe 

Oct 2 Trinity 19  10.30am 
HARVEST 

8.30am 
HC 

10.30am 
W4A 

 

Oct 9 Trinity 20  10.30am 
W4A 

6.00pm 
EP 

10.30am 
HARVEST 

8.30am 
HC 

Oct 16 Trinity 21 6.00pm 
Caxton 

8.30am 
FHC 

10.30am 
W4A 

 10.30am 
Pet Service 

Oct 23 Last Sunday of 

Trinity 

 10.30am 
FW 

 8.30am 
HC 

10.30am 
HC 

Oct 30   10.30am  Full Team Service at Bourn 

Nov 6 All Saints  10.30am 
FHC 

8.30am 
HC 

10.30am 
W4A 

 

Nov 13 Remembrance 

Sunday 

 10.30am W4A 
for Remembrance 

10.55am 
Remembrance 

10.30am 
Remembrance 

10.30am 
Remembrance 

Nov 20 Christ the King  10.30am Deanery Service at Comberton Village College 

Nov 27 Advent 1  10.30am 
FW 

 8.30am 
HC 

3.00pm 
Christingle 

HC = traditional Holy Communion (BCP) MP= traditional Morning Prayer (BCP) 
EP = traditional Evening Prayer (BCP) FHC= All Age Holy Communion/Common Worship 
W4A = Family Service  FW = All Age Worship/Morning Prayer/Prayer & Praise/Morning Worship 
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Our MP Heidi Allen’s Latest Newsletter 

As I write this, I find myself wondering where the Summer went? The six weeks 
while Parliament is closed, otherwise known as recess, has flown by. Being away 
from Westminster gives me significantly more time to talk to people in South 
Cambridgeshire and this Summer, I took the opportunity to spend time with some 
of our healthcare providers. Conscious of the pressures on our NHS, I wanted to 
understand first hand how we are coping with workload locally. 

The day I spent shadowing GPs at Comberton surgery highlighted to me the 
challenges facing the profession. The working day for a GP is very long, with 
limited time available for each patient, but the work they do in keeping patients 
away from hospitals is absolutely critical.  One of the key issues facing junior 
doctors thinking of a career as a GP is the high cost of indemnity insurance, 
something which is covered for them if they work instead in a hospital. As such, I 
have written to the Minister to see what we can do to change this situation. We 
are in dire need of more GPs, so this additional burden is unhelpful. I also wanted 
to see how morale was amongst the wider junior doctor community, so I joined all 
the trainees at Addenbrooke’s at one of their team meetings. Our health service in 
South Cambridgeshire has been lucky to attract such a diverse and thoughtful 
group of individuals who care passionately about safeguarding our wonderful NHS. 
Although my powers as a backbencher are limited and I have no influence over 
decisions made about their new contract, the least I can do is listen. 

Locally, our County Council and Mental Health Trust is working together to provide 
innovative solutions to support people in crisis. My visit to the newly opened 
‘Sanctuary’ in Cambridge highlighted the importance of providing mental health 
patients with a ‘third space’, accessible during times of crisis.  The centre was 
welcoming, calm and staffed by an exceptionally dedicated team who are 
determined to improve our local mental health provision.  I saw a similar ethos at 
the Women’s Refuge Centre in Cambridge and was impressed by the absolutely 
vital work they are doing for women and children in distress.   These two centres 
provide support for the most vulnerable in our society and deserve our 
unwavering support.  

Disability rights also featured highly on my to do list as I made a visit to the new 
PIP centre in Cambourne to undertake a ‘mock’ PIP assessment.  This local branch 
makes a stressful process much easier by saving over an hour’s journey time for 
those requiring assessment. Until recently, disabled claimants of this benefit 
(Personal Independence Payment) had to travel to Thetford so I am pleased the 
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provider listened to the needs of my constituents and agreed to open a local 
centre. 

I have also worked with colleagues from the Papworth Trust, Anglia Ruskin 
University, the DWP and Daniel Zeichner (Cambridge City MP) to run a Reverse 
Jobs Fair in September. We invited local employers to a free networking event to 
showcase the value of employing disabled people.  Dozens of businesses came 
along and saw how employing disabled staff could bring real value to their 
organisations whilst also delivering the jobs and independence that disabled 
workers deserve. Next challenge is to get some concrete job offers – watch this 
space! 

Our job fair coincided with the end of the 2016 Paralympics, with South Cambs 
resident Clare Cunningham competing in the Paratriathlon.  Already a gold medal 
Paralympian swimmer I’m sure you’ll join me in cheering her on, admiring her 
determination and dedication to this second sport. 

Determination and the belief that two heads are better than one was very much in 
evidence as local resident Alison Kitching and I negotiated with Stagecoach for 
reduced rates for sixth formers.  I’m delighted we managed to secure a better deal 
in time for September and hope other operators will consider following suit.   

As always, please do get in touch with any issues and you’re welcome come to my 
“no appointment needed” drop in surgeries. The next dates are Saturday 8th 
October and 19 November.  

You can find full details on my website www.heidisouthcambs.co.uk/residents-
drop-surgeries or drop me an email at heidi.allen.mp@parliament.uk or call my 
office at 01954 212707.   

 
Cambridge Festival of Ideas 17- 30 October 2016 
http://www.festivalofideas.cam.ac.uk/ 

Includes a family activity day on Saturday 29 October 11:00am - 4:00pm at Scott Polar 
Research Institute, The Polar Museum, Lensfield Road, CB2 1ER  

Wild about Learning drop in event on Saturday 29 October 10:00am - 2:00pm at 
Faculty of Education, Donald McIntyre Building, 184 Hills Road, CB2 8PQ  
 

The Fitzwilliam Museum has special events linking with its COLOUR exhibition, 

centred on illuminated manuscripts: 
details at http://www.fitzmuseum.cam.ac.uk/colour/events 

http://www.heidisouthcambs.co.uk/residents-drop-surgeries
http://www.heidisouthcambs.co.uk/residents-drop-surgeries
mailto:heidi.allen.mp@parliament.uk
http://www.festivalofideas.cam.ac.uk/
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Dog Walking &  
Home Boarding 

 Dog walking  

I offer a flexible service from a one – off walk to  
regular daily walks. 

 Home Boarding 

If you prefer you dog to stay in a warm and friendly 
home during your holidays, then I can provide just 
what you’re looking for at a competitive price. 
 

For further details please contact Hannah Hope 
www.thedoghousecaxton.co.uk 

01954 719057 
07522 964975 

 

 

http://www.thedoghousecaxton.co.uk/
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Foodbank 
If you, or someone you know, is in urgent need of food because of a sudden 
emergency (eg change to benefits, illness, job loss etc), you/they may be able to 
receive 3 days emergency food supplies from a local foodbank distribution centre.  
The nearest is in The Ark in Cambourne.  Food is distributed to those who have a 
foodbank voucher. Various agencies can administer vouchers, including the church.  
If you are in need, contact Revd Stephen Day, Papworth Rectory, 01480 831915. 

 

Puttock’s Dene 

I know that several of us have seen red kites in Kingston this year and I have heard 
that they have bred at Girton, although they can’t be said to be established in 
Cambridgeshire as they are further north and east in Northamptonshire and the 
Chilterns. Buzzards, on the other hand, can be seen almost every day. Two natural 
streams drain the parish of Kingston from the south to the north into the Bourn 
Brook: New Ditch from Kingston Wood flows through what used to be known until 
quite recently as The Great Dene (dene = valley). The stream from Eversden Wood, 
which comes down past Brook Cottage, doesn’t have a name as far as I am aware, 
but in the medieval era its valley was called Puttock’s Dene. Puttock is an old word, 
no longer in common use, for the red kite, but also sometimes referred to the 
buzzard or other large birds of prey. Which of these birds inspired our forbears to 
name this valley?  
 

Peter Reynolds 
 
Stagecoach No 18 Bus Time Changes 

Cambridge – Comberton - Cambourne 
Mon - Sat 

16:50 journey between Cambridge and Cambourne now extends to Caxton 

17:40 journey between Cambourne and Cambridge now starts at Caxton and 
journey operates 10 minutes later 

18:50 journey between Cambridge and Longstowe now operates 10 minutes later 
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Bourn Surgery Opening Times  
tel. 01954 719469  

Reception  
Mon-Fri 8:30-1:00 & 1:30-6:00  
(Out of hours for duty doctor’s number 
 ring: 01954 719313)  

 
EMERGENCY 01954 464242  

Dispensary  
Mon-Fri 9:00-10:00 & 4:00-6:00  
01954 718101  

Comberton Surgery Opening Times  
tel. 01223 262500  

Reception  
Mon-Fri 8:15-12:30 & 1:30-6:30  
(Out of hours for duty doctor’s number 
ring: 01223 262500 or 262579)  

 
EMERGENCY 01223 464242  

Dispensary  
Mon-Fri 8:30-12:30 & 1:30-6:30  

 

Commercial advertising rates in this magazine:  

· Full page: £8 (£80 for 12 issues)  

· Half page: £5 (£50 for 12 issues)  

· Quarter page: £3 (£30 for 12 issues)  

Other sizes by arrangement. Reduced rates for Kingston residents  



 

 

Telephone numbers 

 
Addenbrooke’s A&E  01223 217118 
Addenbrooke’s switchboard  01223 245151 
Age UK (Information and Advice line)  0800 1696565 
Anglian Water (sewage)  08457 145145 
Ashcroft Vet Surgery 169 St. Neots Rd, Hardwick  01954 210250 
Cambridge Rail Station general inquiries  0845 7484950 
Cambridge Water  01223 70605  
Camdoc (out of hours)  01223 464242 
Chinese, Fish and Chips 2 High St. Toft  01223 263337 
Citizens Advice Bureau  01223 222660 
Crimestoppers (anonymous crime reporting)  0800 555111  
Drs. Parker, Mills, Shepherd,Wheatley and Kent  
58 Green End, Comberton appointments  01223 262500 

prescriptions  01223 262399 
Dr. Redwood & Partners, Bourn Surgery  

appointments 01954 719469  
emergencies 01954 719313  

Electricity (emergency)  0800 783838 
Health-Child & Family Team (Community Health Office) 
Comberton Road, Toft  01223 264460 
Indian, The Hoops Gt.Eversden  01223 264443 
Italian, The Pergola, Harlton  01223 260005 
Jetlink (to Stansted, Heathrow, Luton, Gatwick)  08705 747757  
Magazine Editor Peter Holly     01223 264556 
National Rail Enquiries  08457 484950  
Neighbourhood Watch (Peter Stokes)  01223 262207  
NHS 24hr health Advice Line (talk to a nurse/doctor)   111 
Parish Council Chairman (Tim Fitzjohn)  01223 263446  
Parish Council Clerk (Peter Stokes)  01223 262207  
Park and Ride  01223 845561  
Police non-emergency (our PCSO)    101 
Road repair  01223 833717  
Rosie Maternity Hospital  01223 217617  
Samaritans  01223 364455  
SC District Council (Local Councillor Tumi Hawkins)  01954 210840  
South Cambridgeshire District Council  03450 450500 
Stagecoach (Cambus) information 8am to 8pm  0870 6082608 
Stansted Airport  0870 0000303 
Streetlight failure reporting  0800 7838247 

l



 

 

Papworth Team   

 Rev Stephen Day (1st contact) 01480 831915 

 Rev Nigel di Castiglione (Team Rector) 01954 267241 
                                                                                  or  0777 0697240 
                                                    Email: nigel.dicastiglione@gmail.com 

 Rev Paul Gildersleve 01954 713989 

 Rev Nigel Pearson 01954 719637 

 
Churchwarden Peter Reynolds 01223 262094 
 peterreynolds299@btinternet.com 

 Jack Diggle  01223 262197 
 jack@diggle.org 

 
PCC Janet Clear (Secretary) 01223 263746 

 clearsam@btinternet.com 

 Linda Rimmer (Treasurer) 01223 263052 

 lfrimmer@yahoo.co.uk 

 
Parish Council Tim Fitzjohn (Chairman, Village Hall 01223 263446 

 Management Committee representative) 
 tfitzjohn@btinternet.com 
 Julie Conder (Finance, Webmaster) 01223 263350 
 jwconder@yahoo.co.uk 
 James Clear (Vice-Chairman, Open Spaces Officer) 01223 263746 
 clearsam@btinternet.com 
 Peter Stokes (Clerk) 01223 262207 
 kingstonpc.cambridge@gmail.com 
 Trish Dunlop (Councillor, Footpaths Officer) 
 Keith Tan (Councillor) 

 
Village Hall MC  Mark Stalham (Chairman) 01223 263510 
 mark.stalham@niab.com 
 Chris Reid (Treasurer) 01223 262518 
 Chris.Reid@majedie.com   
 Sarah Wright (Secretary) 01223 263500 
 kingstonvillagehall@gmail.com  

 
 Committee members: Pat Draper, Mandy Ray, 
 Katherine Reid, Peter Stokes, Suzy Stokes,  
 Paul Wright, Ron Leslie 

mailto:peterreynolds299@btinternet.com
mailto:tfitzjohn@btinternet.com
mailto:jwconder@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:kingstonpc.cambridge@gmail.com
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